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Meeting called to order by Corinne Olson at 7:05pm.
Public forum – none
New Business
Background checks – Corinne wants a policy for when we have a background check come back not acceptable and she wants it to be a policy for the whole board because the board is ultimately responsible for anything happening.  The board will decide if that person should be allowed to coach.  Nancy will write something up for this. Executives from both groups will be involved with the decision making process.
Checkbook policy/bills – Corinne is wondering how Soderville Baseball should be running their checkbook and wants to hear how both traveling programs work it.  Chris said Craig writes all the checks for Traveling Fastpitch and Matt does most of it for Traveling Baseball.  Nancy helps traveling fastpitch as needed, mostly with making deposits.  Corinne wants all three groups to be doing it the same way.  So Eric will write most of the checks and the Operations Manager will help as needed.
Committee Reports: 

Concessions – Anderson/Olson – Corryn said concessions is on hold until scheduling is completed.  We are going to need to make a liquid run so they need a truck and volunteers – May 3rd would be a good day in the morning.  See if Derrell will let us use his trailer again.  Rick might want to get with Corryn to get some product for their concessions for their tournament.  Ben ordered the large freezies from Wal-Mart so we will not have the small ones this year.
Corinne met with Tom about the concession stand at Lion’s and they are thinking of using the blue print for the current concession stand that is by the pavilion.  The old building will get torn down and a new one built.  We have to pay half of the bill for that and so it will be about $100,000 from our association.  We are at least a year or two from this happening.  Nancy needs to give Ben our tax id number. Tom was concerned the concession stand would not fit but they figured out that it will.  She will contact the Lion’s and VFW and Mike Hawkins is looking at contacting big companies for donations.
Umpires – Hensler – Trent and Gail were here to give an umpire update.
· Sportsmanship Award – new this year; umpires will rate the teams and turn a form into the umpire coordinators; everyone starts as a 3 and goes from there; if anyone does get a 1 then the board will be contacted.  It is up to the board for what to have for an award for the end of the year.  The team with the most votes will be given the award at the tournament. It was decided to have a pizza party at the field during the tournaments for the winning team.
· Ejection from the game – umpires fill out a form and turn it in to the umpire coordinator – the board should then wait to hear their side of the story; it is a pretty serious situation to get kicked out of the game so we have to make sure these kids are held accountable if they are ejected; the umpires won’t feel like it is worth doing it if there is no accountability.  Terry O. said that for Town Ball when the player gets ejected the coach does not and the player has to come to the game they are suspended from and sit in uniform on the bench for the game; there needs to be a written procedure so everyone knows what to follow for now and the future.  

· They would like an email sent to coaches so they can do more umpire training.  There are 28 first timers signed up so they would like to have some umpires do training at a scrimmage. 
Soderville Baseball – Stai – Ben said they are waiting for the season to get started – they are down in numbers – they added a number of teams at all levels at St. Francis so that is part of the reason.  At least they are still playing ball and it is not that we are doing anything poorly that they are not playing with us, but it does still cut our numbers.  The uniforms are done and just waiting on the older teams when he gets the go ahead from Chet.  He is dealing with some adult hats that went to the 6U kids.  He changed the sizing on the rest and hoping those work out good for the teams.
Traveling fast pitch – Vogel – Chris said everything is going good and uniforms are almost ready.  They will be done by photo time.
Traveling baseball – Fanning – Matt has sent January accounting to Nancy and is working on February and March.  There is a lot of financial stuff going on right now.  He thinks they netted about $10,000 from the Brunswick fundraiser event. They have to pay Soderville and the Sports Center and pay league fees.  They will be at about $30,000 when all that is paid for.  They had a team manager meeting and Sarah talked about the website and then had a coach meeting.   They had a physical therapist at the meeting to go over preventative information about overuse and all of that stuff.  Tim Sukalski went over how kids learn as he is a teacher and that was beneficial and he explained they learn by doing.  BATBA tournament is coming up.  Their uniforms are running behind so they have to change their photo date.  Rick said field scheduling is a little crazy right now, but they will not need to use Soderville field.
Field/Game Scheduling – Anderson – she has the first 3 weeks of practice schedules out.  She will have the older girl’s schedules after tomorrow night so she will be able to finish the game schedules after that.  Corrine will be going to the scheduling meeting in place of Corryn because she can’t make it now.  All the coaches have to go to Corrine when they are scheduling as she will have what is available so she will be able to tell the coaches what is open and what is not.  The 13U coaches have the hardest time because they are all new coaches.  The 15U will go a little better.  Have the coaches have their teams clean up the fields before the season starts.
Treasurer – Weston – not present
Fundraising – no report
Town Ball – Olson – Terry reported that he turned in the $2,000 from his company that they donate each year for his volunteer hours.  May 17th will be the first game.
Operations Manager Report – N. Nelson
Donation from Bryan Jones – He is a dad that has had a child in our association a long time (not this year though) and he sent in a donation for $2,000 so that was so awesome of him!  Nancy sent him a thank you note from her and the board.
Registration system – Nancy said she thinks we should not shut off the old registration system yet until we see how it goes with the volunteer refunds this year.  It may be beneficial to go back to the old system if the new one is able to handle our volunteer refunds.  We will see how it goes this year and make that decision later.
Old Business – 
Other 
Corinne talked about Nancy leaving her position as Operations Manager.  She would like to try to get an SBAA parent in the position.  Nancy will write up a job description and email it out and put it on the website.  The directors of the program will be involved with the interviews.  Nancy will train the person in while she transitions to her other job.
The next meeting is set for May 17, 2015 at 7:00pm. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Corinne, Chet seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned at 8:25pm.

